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Event report  

The eternal city of Rome hosted the initial SPRIN-G meeting on the 7th and 8th of June, 2022.  This 

meeting is part of the EuGMS’ Global Europe Initiative (GEI) efforts to create a novel concept for 

events on major issues related to ageing trajectories, by bringing together experts in biomedical 

fields and public health policy makers with social, cultural and economic allies.  The specific focus of 

this year’s meeting was the impact of nutrition onto the trajectory of neurocognitive decline, 

focusing on the application of the scientific evidence on the public policies of modern and historical 

Italian societies.  

The first day began with a presentation of the project by its leader, Pr. Athanase Benetos (EuGMS 

Immediate past president and Coordinator of the GEI).  After the roadmap was established by Pr. 

Benetos, Pr. Stefania Maggi (EuGMS past president) delivered a masterful presentation on the Role 

of Nutrition & Diet on the trajectories of cognitive decline.  This session was chaired by Pr. Antonio 

Cherubini (EuGMS Academic Director) and was an opportunity to begin a productive conversation on 

the meeting’s main topic.  The day’s main event followed, a Round Table discussing National policies 

on nutrition for children and older adults.  Moderated by Drs Ioannis Georgiopoulos (FR) and Marina 

Kotsani (FR); this lively conversation began with the specific Italian policies of obesity reduction in 

children and adults as presented by Pr Lorenzo Donini (Nutritionist, Sapienza University, Rome), Pr. 

Francesco Landi (Geriatrician, Università Cattolica del Sacro Cuore, Rome) and Pr Olimpia Vincentini 

(Biologist, Italian National Institute of Health).   Further on, the discussion centred on the interactions 

amongst scientific partners with the food industry and political leaders regarding the legislation on 

food labelling and nutrient composition of foods.  The conversation was then broadened to include 

the specific characteristics and policies implemented in other European and Mediterranean 

countries, led by Gülistan Bahat (Professor of Geriatrics, Istanbul University), Pr Nenad Bogdanovic 

(Head of Neurogeriatric Clinic, Karolinska 

Institutet of Stockholm and University of Zagreb) 

and Pr Radhouane Gouiaa (Director of CNSS 

Policlinic, Medical Faculty of Tunisia and Tunisian 

Association of Gerontology Chairman).  A 

significant point raised was the need to reach the 

broader public with a clear message of diet’s 

influence on cognitive fitness.  The day’s events 

ended with a unique blending of cuisine and 

music, created by FOOD ENSEMBLE.  Sounds of 

the chef’s preparation of delicious dishes were 

expertly mixed with guitar and electronic musical 

samples, crafting a culinary soundtrack to the 

gastronomical delights that followed. 

 

The second day began with a visit to the Policlinico Gemelli Hospital and a presentation of the 

facilities and the SPRINTT European project headquartered there.   A historical retrospective of the 

origins of the Mediterranean Diet was presented by Pr. A. Capurso (Director of the Scientific 

Committee, Mediterranean Diet Foundation, Italy), establishing the historical importance of this diet 

in all cultures of the Mediterranean basin.  Next, Pr. A. Reynaud-Simon (Head of Geriatrics Dept. AP-

https://www.foodensemble.it/en/


HP Bichat Paris, France) expertly described the scientific developments and clinical effects of 

nutrition in older individuals with cognitive disorders. Finally, M. Cutuli (Italy) took us on an inspiring 

journey to the volcanic slopes of Mt Etna, to explore the production of high quality organic Extra 

Virgin olive oil.  This engaging session stimulated much conversation among attendees, and provided 

the backdrop to the concluding comments by Pr. Benetos.  A unique meeting come to its end, and its 

success was confirmed by the GEI’s plans to follow up the dialogue with an online discussion with this 

year’s participants by the start of 2023.  Additionally, plans for the next SPRIN-G meeting in Romania 

in June 2023 are being currently finalised and will be announced shortly. For further information, 

please contact the EuGMS global coordinator Ms Benedetta Bellotti by email : 

secretariat@eugms.org. 

 

On behalf of the Global Europe Initiative, 

Ioannis Georgiopoulos 

Marina Kotsani 
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